
    St. Mary's PCCW Meeting Minutes 
 

Date: January 17, 2023 
Time: 6:00 pm 
Place: St Mary's  
The meeting called to order at 6:00pm by President, Jeni Whitwam. Guest, Father Bosco 
lead us in the Our Father. 
 

The agenda was adjusted, so our guest Father Bosco could speak and then leave the 
meeting. 
Father thanked St Mary's so much for all of the prayers and monetary support we have 
given to his parishes. Since they do not receive any assistance from the government; our 
money helps to provide food, health and educational assistance to the parish members. 
 

Roll call: There were 18 people present.  All groups were represented.  
 

Secretary's Report: 
The secretary's report was given. Motion was made to accept the minutes by J. Spindler 
and 2nd by B. Kallstrom. All agreed. 
 

Treasurer's Report: 
An amended treasurer's report from July 1st to November 30th was given to the PCCW 
officers at the beginning of our meeting.  The treasurer's report from November 17th, 
2022 to January 17th, 2023 stated a balance of $20,644.08. We had an income of $576.45 
and our expenses for that period were $1703.70. Our ending balance is $19,516.83. B. 
Kallstrom made a motion to accept the report and R. Prissel 2nd the motion. All present 
agreed.  
Missy also read a thank you note from Emma Weiss for the scholarship she received 
from the PCCW. 
 

Old Business 

Ash Wednesday Fish Fry: Paul and Jodi Weisenbeck will be taking the lead role in St 
Mary's fish fries. St Lucy and St Ann's groups will be helping for Ash Wednesday. We 
will only offer a 3 piece dinner with all of the sides for $14. It will be a walk through 
format.  The customer can then enjoy their meal at St Mary's, or take it to go. There will 
be no drive through this year. Jodi will give fish fry instructions and sign-up sheets for 
volunteers to the 2 groups’ leaders. 
If all goes well, we will then have a Good Friday fish fry with St Martha and St 
Catherine's groups assisting. 
 

New Business 

Deanery Youth Rally Donation:  B. Kallstrom made a motion that we donate $400 
towards the rally and also pay for the doughnuts, that Monica will purchase. S. Snyder 2nd 
the motion and all present agreed. 



Youth Group Meal on March  29, 2023: Jeni Whitwam suggested a meal of walking 
tacos, cookies and water.  J. Spindler made a motion to purchase the water and items 
needed for tacos. C. Drumheller 2nd the motion. All agreed.  PCCW members will gladly 
make cookies for the event. Jeni will send out a text/email to remind us of the cookie 
donation. 
Church Cleaning: Jeni stated that she got a quote of $1500 to clean the carpets and tile of 
the church. All PCCW members approved. It was suggested that we wait to have the 
church cleaned until springtime. 
Fellowship for 2023: Jeni passed around a sign-up sheet for fellowship after the 8am 
Sunday Masses. Each group should sign-up for a time slot.  
 

Concerns/Comments 
Chili Supper February 4th 3:30 -6:30 pm:  This is a fund raiser for maintenance at St 
Mary's and Lima school campuses. It is drive through only and you must purchase your 
ticket in advance. 
New Members: Jan asked if anyone knew three new registered parishioners, Stephanie 
Hayden, Jennifer Hommel, and Lily Rotering. Jodi and Jeni know 2 of them and will talk 
with them about St. Mary's PCCW. 
Thank You: Carrie wanted to thank the PCCW for donating money to help purchase the 
books used for the Advent series that she presented. She will also be doing a Lenten 
series. Watch for more details in the church bulletin. 
 

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:10pm by Jeni and 2nd by Jodi. We closed 
our meeting with a special personal prayer by Jodi and then the Hail Mary.  
 

Respectfully submitted, Mary S. Riebe 
 


